## **Global Environmental Action Group**

Keswick Medical Centre 183 Simcoe Avenue Keswick, Ontario L4P 2H6 keparsons@xplornet.com c(905)252-1857

October 2, 2009

Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

## Re: LEAVE TO CONSTRUCT NATURAL GAS PIPELINE EB-2009-0187

Dear Ms. Walli:

Please consider this letter as notice that I wish to be granted observer status in the above-mentioned file **LEAVE TO CONSTRUCT NATURAL GAS PIPELINE EB-2009-0187** for the York Energy Centre.

I am sending this notice via email and sending two copies via mail to your address. In addition one copy will be sent to the applicant.

If you have any questions please contact me at the address above.

Sincerely yours,

Katharine Parsons, Executive Director Global Environmental Action Group

Katharine Parsons

cc: Mr. Norm Ryckman, Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc.